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17th June 2014
Dear Parents/Carers

Summer Fair

A huge thank you to all those who helped with the Summer Fair last Friday. It was a really successful event, enjoyed by everybody. Thank you especially to Mel Roberts and Kimberley Archer for all the time and effort they put into the organisation of the event and collection of wonderful prizes. We still have some unclaimed prizes – so if you have the strips of raffle tickets listed below please come into school to claim your prize:

1. 241,242,243,244,245

2. 36,37,38,39,40

3. 246,247,248,249,250

4. 61,62,63,64,65

5. 216,217,218,219,220

6. 206,207,208,209,210

The prizes remaining are:

Mini manicure, passes for Nuffield Gym, £5 Kids club voucher, family cinema ticket, Cruise on Coniston.

Roose School App

We now have a “School App”. This is hosted by the same company who host our website. This App can be installed on an i-phone or i-pad. By installing the App you will receive reminders about school events, diary dates and special occasions. It will also alert you when new things are added to the website. An android version will be available in the Autumn Term.
Using the App also means that you can submit a short question if you are unsure about something or have forgotten to tell the teacher about a child’s appointment. The App is free to download and is another good means of communication between home and school.

To download just type the word “schudio” into the search box. You will then be asked some simple questions, including the school postcode. Please fill in the details and then click on rooseprimary.co.uk and it will install.
EARWIG

“Educational Achievement Reporting With Illustrative Graphics”

At Roose School we are always looking for ways to make parents feel more involved with their children’s education and with their school life generally.  We believe that if we keep parents informed about the progress and activities of their children, this leads to more encouraging discussions at home and this improves each child’s motivation at school.

With this in mind, we have subscribed to a new educational application called EARWIG (Educational Achievement Reporting With Illustrative Graphics).

This allows teachers to take photos and video clips of children in school and use these to create individual records for each child by adding a commentary and associating this with the relevant subject, class, key stage, etc. 

These records are then available for parents to see.  They are presented as a timeline, which provides each pupil with a continuous, permanent and vivid record of their activities and performance at school.

Access to this facility is available free, permanently, to all parents and carers registered with the school, and you will be able to buy any images or videos which you may wish to acquire for your own use.

Any online platform which handles images of children, must be very aware of its child protection responsibilities. Parents can rest assured that the Earwig system is a Closed User Group. No-one who does not have a login provided by a school has any access to the Earwig platform at all, and each parent can only see the timelines relating to their children. Parents are entitled to request that their children do not participate in this facility. In this case, their names will be removed from the system and no photos will be associated with them, anywhere on the Earwig database. To find out more about Earwig’s Child Protection Policy or about the service in general, go to www.earwigacademic.com.

If we have your email address on record, you will soon receive an email which will give you your login details and password.  Needless to say, these need to be stored somewhere safe.  You will, of course, be able to change your password to something memorable.

At regular intervals, you will receive an automated email from Earwig advising you that there are new records in your child’s Timeline. Then, all you need to do is log in to see them.

It is therefore important that we have an email address for you (or two email addresses if there are two parents who prefer to have separate logins).  So, if we don’t have your email address, please email us urgently at admin@roose.cumbria.sch.uk and we will set you up. Alternatively you can fill in the slip below and return it to school.
Science Week 23rd – 27th June

Science week takes place next week. All sorts of exciting experiments and activities have been planned. One of the most exciting will be a visit from the “Science Dome” on Monday. 
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This is a large dome that will be put up in the hall. “Our domes are the most advanced digital domes in the country capable of showing 360 degree pictures and feature films.” Quote from website. 

The children sit inside the dome and watch films that are specially designed for their age group.

The infants and year 3 will learn about “Under the sea and pirates” in the morning and years 4 – 6 will experience “The Fractal Dome” in the afternoon. This is specially designed to support learning and development in maths, science and art. The workshop also allows the children to interact with fractals before the dome show.
[image: image1.jpg]



“While these fractal zooms are mathematical abstractions, audiences are always amazed to recognize that patterns of nature -- shapes such as trees, lightning, coastlines, insects, bacteria, seashells and more - can all be found within a fractal zoom. Each fractal tells the story of the processes that created it -- whether the erosion of a canyon, the evolution of a galaxy, or the computation of an equation. The powerful lesson from this exploration - the Butterfly Effect - is how small changes to a system can lead to dramatic changes in the outcome.”
Because this is so special we are inviting parents to come and have a look at the dome with your children. The sessions last for about 45 minutes. If you would like to participate please fill in the slip at the end of this letter – we need to know numbers because of the space inside the dome.
Other activities will include:

· Investigating changes in state
· Investigating the shape of the continents and the history of the earth. 
· Making goo with strange behaviour. Solids and liquids. 

· Tower from spaghetti and marshmallows challenge.
· Wildlife exploring

On the Friday of science week one of the chemistry teachers from UVHS will be coming to school to create explosions with some of the KS2 children.

Centenary of First World War Celebration

We are holding a special fortnight of activities to commemorate the centenary of the beginning of the First World War. If anybody has any resources or stories about this time please could you let us know. Several activities and workshops have already been booked.

One of these will be a special day for the children to learn dances from the time of the First World War. These will include learning: The Foxtrot, The Tango, The Waltz and The Charleston. These workshops will take place on 18th September. We are asking children to come into school on that day dressed as a child from that period of time. The day will end with a special performance for parents and friend, to which you are all invited. We are hoping that by giving everybody advanced warning there will be time to research and find suitable clothes (charity shops are usually good for this kind of thing).
An end of term newsletter will be sent out in July. But just a reminder that term ends on Friday 18th July at 2.00pm.
Yours sincerely
Wendy R Jacobs

Headteacher

Earwig

I would like to be able to use Earwig. Please register my e-mail address as below:

_______________________________________________

Name of child ____________________________________

Signed ___________________________ Parent / Carer

Science Dome

I would like to accompany my child ________________________________ to the special Science Dome Workshop on Monday 23rd July.
Year group _________________
Signed ________________________ Parent / Carer
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